
Gentilly Resilience District Project 
at Dillard Wetland 
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Urban Water 
Reduced flooding and improved water
quality

Ecology 
Forest and wetland ecosystem
restoration

Public Health 
Nature walks in urban forest
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Recreation

� Outdoor forest classroom and
interpretive signage
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Urban Heat Mitigation 
Improved vegetation and tree canopy
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Community 
Access to property for recreation and
education

Conceptual design showing wetland restoration, water storage, and community elements (trails, boardwalks, roads, and program features). 

The Gentilly Resilience District is a combination of efforts across Gentilly to reduce flood risk, slow 
land subsidence, improve energy reliability, and encourage neighborhood revitalization. For more 
information, contact roadwork@nola.gov or 504-658-7623. nola.gov/stormwater
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Dillard Wetland Site 

Location 

Dillard Wetland 

Aug. 2021 
Preliminary 
Design End 

Tucked along the western side of the London Avenue Canal across from the
Dillard University campus in the Dillard section of Gentilly is a 27-acre dense
woodland owned by the City of New Orleans. Restoration of the long-forgotten
wetland area is the part of the Gentilly Resilience District, a combination of
efforts across Gentilly to reduce flood risk and slow land subsidence. The existing
wetlands will be enhanced to store and treat stormwater runoff. Non-native
and invasive vegetation will be removed and the site will be planted with native
vegetation to restore the forested wetland ecosystem. Upon restoration, the site
will be transformed into an educational and recreational nature preserve open
to the public. The city's first Resilience District uses various approaches to water
and land management that have been successfully piloted throughout New
Orleans. When implemented together, these approaches are intended to beautify
neighborhoods, improve health, and provide opportunities for recreation. The
Gentilly Resilience District is funded through the US Department of Housing and
Urban Development (HUD's) National Disaster Resilience Competition.
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Final Design 

End 

Dec. 2023 
Construction 

Begining 

Jan.2025 
Construction 

End 
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